
 

 
26tth Halifax (St. Agnes) Cubs embarked on a garbage 
clean-up project  in celebration of  Earth Day. Cubs 
spread out     collecting garbage in and around the St. 
Agnes Church  parking lot and surrounding properties 
and in adjacent Saunders Park. They managed to      
collect a lot of garbage hopefully leaving our commu-
nity a nicer cleaner space. Great work troupe you are 
to be commended on your community spirit! 
 

Open Door Centre provides a 

safe place for youth who are sex 
trafficked or who are experiencing 
an unplanned pregnancy. On 
Mother’s Day we invite you to 
pick up a HEY (Helping Exploited 

Youth) box or a baby bottle and fill it generously. 
Bring the box or bottle back with your donation in-
side, on Father's Day. Your gift is tax deductible. We 
are so thankful for your partnership with us! To find 
out more about Open Door visit opendoorcen-
tre.com. 

Equipping the Saints in the 

Archdiocese of Halifax-Yarmouth. 
Archbishop Mancini wants to 
equip the saints and needs you to 
help him! Our     bishop invites you 

join him as he launches Equip the Saints, our Archdi-
ocesan pastoral plan. A webinar for parish leadership, 
is planned for Thursday, May 18 at 7:00pm. This is an 
opportunity for prayer, reflection, and information 
about the pastoral plan.  Who should take part in this 
webinar? If you are a member of parish ministry 
staff, pastoral council, finance  Council, or your 
parish’s pastoral planning team please save the date 
and plan on attending. Since this is being offered by 

webinar, you are able to join from anywhere you can 
access the internet.  Directions on how to join the 
webinar will be sent out shortly. Last week Equip the 
Saints was presented to the clergy in person and by 
webinar.  Yet the clergy are only one segment of the 
faithful who need to be aware of this plan.  You, the 
lay faithful, are also key to making the diocesan pas-
toral plan real. And so, over the next several weeks, 
we are offering sessions to launch Equip the 
Saints.  This webinar is the first of these sessions. 

Week of Prayer for Vocations :  The National Catholic 
Broadcasting Council (NCBC) is hosting a Week of 
Prayer for Vocations from May 6 - May 13. Each Mass 
during that week will focus on the call to religious life. 
You can join the Vocations Prayer Circle by visiting 
the NCBC website at www.dailytvmass.com, by e-mail 
at info@ncbc.ca , or call toll-free at 1-888-383-6277 
to have your name added to the Circle. 
 

Retreat: Celebrating God’s 
Mercy:   A Weekend retreat 

“Celebrating God’s Mercy”  will be 
held at the Claymore Conference 
Center, Antigonish, May 26 to 29. 

The retreat director will be Father Gary MacPherson 
assisted by his sister Sister Jovita MacPherson CSM. 
 

The three day experience will emphasize Jesus de-
sire  to share His divine mercy with each of us: “I have 
opened my heart as a living fountain of mercy”. This 
divine mercy message  as revealed to Sister (Saint) 
Faustina demands of us  as response in our living the 
spiritual and corporal works of mercy. Father Gary 
will develop the theme of mercy accenting it as a “A 
Gift and a Task”. 
 

For more information contact Roy Cameron (902) 863 
4257; Cathy MacNeil MacDonald (902) 863 3983; Cathy 
MacDougall mcmacdougall@hotmail.com; (902) 863-
1560, or Father Charles Cameron (902) 863 4373 
charleshugh7@gmail.com . 
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Our Syrian family settling in nicely 
  
What a difference six months and a 
peaceful, stable, welcoming new     
country make. 
  

The Badours arrived at Halifax’s Stanfield Airport on Octo-
ber 17, 2016, which means we are a little more than half 
way through our sponsorship commitment. 
 

Buoyed by your prayers and generous support, your      
Refugee Committee has been working hard to help them 
settle in: we found and furnished an apartment; helped 
them navigate reams of government, school and banking 
paperwork; helped them find a doctor; and found day 
care for their preschooler daughter, so mother, Najwa, 
could commit to learning English. 
 

Special thanks to Dr. Patrick Cullinan of our parish who 
provided a lot of free dental work to help each Badour 
family member stabilize their oral health after years living 
as refugees. He really went above and  beyond. 
  

Committee member Alain Godbout worked with local 
agencies to create English study plans to guide some of 
our committee members who were working one-on-one 
with Mr. and Mrs Badour, and Diana their eldest. As a 
result, the eldest Badours are learning more   English, and 
building bonds with our committee. 
  

Tawfik, the father, has been installing kitchens with his 
brother who moved to Spryfield years ago, before the 
Syrian civil war began. His brother’s family gave Tawfik a 
second-hand car to help him get to work, and the com-
mittee helped him get his license and manage car insur-
ance and registration. In February, an anonymous donor 
“on the edge" of our parish donated new winter tires and 
rims for the car.  Tawfik started an entrepreneurship pro-
gram through ISANS in April, and earned a Workplace 
Safety certificate in his first week. By the end of June, he 
will be applying for entry-level (minimum wage) mechanic 

positions. He has a fire in his belly to take his family from 
dependence to independence. 
  

Najwa, the mother, was very anxious about getting her 
kids settled in school, and their youngest daughter into 
daycare, before she would think about her own needs. 
With that done, she began English classes and is now 
studying with ISANS in the ManuLife Building. John Gillis 
did up a schedule of volunteers to drive her to and from 
school each day and this has been running smoothly. 
  

Looking ahead, Najwa is interested in a career in             
cosmetics and fashion, so Helen Shaw has been adding 
related English language lessons and field trips to shops. 
Helen also introduced Najwa and Diana to Frenchy’s     
second hand clothing - thus baptizing them as true Nova 
Scotians! Najwa and Diana are fashion conscious, but not 
opposed to second-hand clothes as long as they can find 
styles they like at affordable prices. 
 

Diana, the eldest daughter, is attending the East Coast 
Language School on scholarship for pre-academic    Eng-
lish training, and consistently leads her class. To support 
her studies, the committee provided her with a new lap-
top that will help her all the way through her studies.   
 

In the meantime, with the help of some committee mem-
bers, she has been accepted into the Bachelor of Science 
program at Saint Mary’s University on the condition she 
completes the English language requirements and         
upgrades her math during her first year. Diana will likely 
need the rest of 2017 to complete her English language 
studies and qualify to start SMU in January 2018. Her     
parents are ecstatic, and relieved that their dreams for 
her are falling into place. 
 

Their 16-year-old son is settled in school and is becoming 
wonderfully bilingual. He was moved from general up 
to academic English and has an engaging personal-
ity.    (For Diocesan policy and confidentiality purposes, we are 
not naming the Badour family members who are minors ) 

Note:  Fr. Paul will be going to the Holy Land with  Fr. James Mallon and a group of Pilgrims.  He will be     

leaving on May 14th and will return on the 26th.   Fr. Gordon MacLean will celebrate the weekend Masses on 

May 13/14 and the 20th/21st.  There will be NO weekday Masses during these two weeks.   For those who 

donated lillies in memory of a loved one for our Easter Altar decorations—Fr. Paul will be taking the names of 

your loved ones to the Holy Land with him, where he will include them in a special prayer .    
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Syrian Family Update cont’d….. 
 

Diana and her brother are looking for summer jobs (part 
time for Diana, full time for her brother), and the         
committee is pursuing leads. If you are hiring, please let 
Marlene in the office know. 
 

Their middle daughter (age 10) is settled in grade school, 
and helps her family members with their English. When 
Helen called their apartment, she answered and blew 
Helen away with how good her English had become - and 
only a trace of an accent. She is hoping to find an          
opportunity to go to a summer camp for a few weeks this 
summer and the committee is pursuing options to help 
make this happen. 
  

The youngest daughter (age 3), spends weekdays in     
daycare and is learning English rapidly, as kids do. 
  

The committee is now in the final “life and living” phase 
of our sponsorship, focused on cultural integration. The 
Badours hunkered down during the winter, but with the 
nice weather returning, we are planning local and          
regional outings to expose them to Nova Scotia’s cultural 
environment. 
 

As the family settled in, they confided that they are very 
worried about seven extended family members who are 
still struggling to survive inside Syria. Our committee 
reached out to other parishes to find possible sponsors, 
but were told that their own sponsored families were 
arriving imminently. Please remember these seven in 
your prayers. 
  

During the winter the Badours were informed that they 
would have to repay the Canadian government almost 
$10,000 for their airfare to Canada, due in full by 2022. 
The government is being reasonable in its repayment 
conditions and the committee is helping the Badours 
manage this large expense with their meagre resources. 
 

In happier news, the committee will have a parish event 
with the Badours in the fall, before our sponsorship 
comes to an end in October. 
  

The committee and the Badour family thank you for your 
unfailing prayers and support, and invite anyone interest-
ed to join us as we continue our work. Simply call the 
office and ask Marlene to connect you with Helen Shaw, 
the Refugee Committee secretary. 
 
Meet your committee members: 
Executive committee: Janet Curry (chair), John Moignard 
(treasurer - on sabbatical), John Gillis (interim treasurer), 
Helen Shaw (secretary) 
Advisor: Fr. Paul Morris 
 

Subcommittees: 

Budget and Finance: John Gillis (acting chair), John 
Moignard (past chair), Bob Davison, Alain Godbout 
Housing: Lorna MacMillan (chair), Dawn Robertson, 
Cathy MacIsaac, Chris and John Moignard, Helen McClare 
Welcoming: Estelle Bryant (chair), Gina Curry, Genevieve 
Curry, Cathy Murphy, Helen Shaw, Fr. Paul Morris 
Orientation and Settlement: Gina Curry (chair), Dawn 
Robertson, Leola Connor, Alain Godbout, Mary Ann 
Walsh, Carol Bruneau, Glady Ascah, Chris Moignard, John 
Gillis 
Life and Living: Michael Dunn (chair), Helen Shaw (past 
chair), Janet Curry, Gina Curry, Chris Moignard, Estelle 
Bryant 
Members at large: Brett Woodbury, Johanna Aucoin-
Slaunwhite, Vincentine Richard-Woodbury, Winnie 
Milne, Rob Batherson 
 

Special thanks to Parish Secretary Marlene Turpin, and 
Director of Religious Education Tanya Thomson for their 
support of the Badours and the Refugee Committee. 
 

Editor’s note: The following is from an article posted to the 
website of CBC Radio’s national morning show The Current 
titled: Expecting gratitude from refugees can be toxic, says 
author. It is worth a listen.  

 

Gratitude is a word that comes up a lot in stories about    
refugees. And many refugees are grateful to be in a safe 
country, a place of new opportunities for themselves and 
their families. 
 

But novelist Dina Nayeri, who came to the U.S. as an Iranian 
child refugee, argues gratitude can become harmful when 
the natives of that country come to require it. 
 

bŀȅŜǊƛ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜǎ ƛǘϥǎ ƘŜŀƭǘƘȅ ŦƻǊ ǊŜŦǳƎŜŜǎ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ 
gratitude to the country that has accepted them but         
suggests, “it’s the expectation of gratitude that is toxic.” 
 

“My own experience was that gratitude quickly came to be 
expected,” Nayeri tells The Current's Anna Maria Tremonti. 

(read or listen to the interview online: http://bit.ly/2p7s8ll) 
 

It has been the St. Agnes/St John the Baptist Refugee 
Committee’s philosophy that we sacrifice our time and 
resources to help refugees because, in doing so, we    
recognize each one’s human dignity and value as a per-
son, and to follow Jesus’ example of sacrificing Himself 
for us, out of love.  
 

Refugee Committee members try to ensure the Badour 
family knows that allowing us to help them is thanks 
enough. It is an opportunity for us to become the Body of 
Christ, and we hope to inspire others to pursue similar 
acts of love and faith at a time when so many are being 
lured to greed, fear and hate. 

Week at a Glance  

Monday  May 8 
Private Function—Auditorium 9-3pm  

 

Tuesday May 9 
Altar Society—Fr. Frecker—8:45am  

Scripture Reading -Parlor  7pm 
Atlantic Sewing Guild—Campbell Centre 7pm  

 

 Wednesday  May 10 
Mothers Morning Out—Auditorium —10am 

Private Function—Auditorium 7-9pm 
 

Thursday  May  11 
 Fr. Paul Adult Ed—St. Agnes Rm 6:30pm  

 

Friday May 12  
Indoor Walking—auditorium 9-11am  

Private Function—Auditorium noon —10pm  
 

Sunday  May 14 
Mother’s Day Lobster Brunch—Auditorium  

 
Monday May 15 

Bingo—auditorium 6:50 pm 
 
 

  Religious Education News  
Sunday May 7th is our last  

regular Religion Class! 
 

There will be no Religion Classes Sunday May 14th 
Mother’s Day, hope to see all the ladies enjoying the 
Lobster Luncheon !   And there will be no classes Sun-
day May 21st, enjoy the Victoria Day Long Weekend.  

 
Mancini Cup Results – Con-
gratulations to St. Paul’s        
Dartmouth Junior High Team! 

The Mancini Cup has finally crossed the harbour! And 
Congratulations to St. Agnes High School Team on win-
ning the Pope Francis Trophy!  
 

Special Thanks to Knights of Columbus 
Nova Scotia State Council for donating 
the field costs. This event would not have 
happened without your  generosity! 

 
Thank you to our great St. Agnes Team of players, 
coaches, refs and volunteers. Your participation made 
the 9th Annual Mancini Cup Soccer Fun Day a wonderful-
ly fun and faith filled event! Congratulations to all for 
being excellent ambassadors for Christ and Sportsman-
ship! 
 
Sunday May 7th First Holy Communion Retreat 11:30-
1:00. Families and candidates preparing for First Holy 
Communion are asked to attend this Retreat. Lunch will 
be provided. There will not be 9:30am Religion Classes 
for students attending the Retreat.  
 

 
HURRY Get Your Tickets 
NOW!!! 
 
St. Agnes Annual Mothers Day 

Lobster Brunch  - Sunday May 14th from 11:30 to 

1pm.  Take out Available. Tickets are $25.00 ea 
(alternate is baked ham)  Your special luncheon includes 
a fully cooked 1 1/2 lobster, potato salad & Cole slaw, 
roll and refreshment. With pie to finish up with .   There 
is also a chance  to win a super special Mothers Day Bas-
ket chocked full of goodies. This year we have 3 prizes 
1st—Spa Basket, which includes a $100 gift certificate to 
Willow Spa; 2nd prize is a pair of Grafton Theater        

Tickets; and our 3rd prize is a Gardening basket.  So 
whether you want to come in and relax and have your 
lobster served to you, or you would  rather have it to go, 
come on out and join us for brunch. For tickets or to    
reserve a ticket,  call the office at 454-8200  # 2 or Tanya 
at 902-454-8281. Deadline for tickets is May 11th.     
Tickets will also be sold following Masses .   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Knights of Columbus – St. Agnes - Come & 
See Wednesday May 31st 7:00pm in the 
St.    Agnes Room.  Want to know more 
about the Knights and becoming a mem-

ber? Come & See!      
 Knights of Columbus is a fraternity dedicated to deep-
ening their Faith, serving their Church and supporting 
the needs of their community. The Knights of Columbus 
provides men with a formation in charity, spiritual lead-
ership and faith formation . 
 

The Sisters of the Eucharistic Heart of Jesus and Associ-
ates would like to invite our parishioners to Mass, pro-
cession and rosary in celebration of 100th anniversary of 
Our Lady of Fatima at St. John the Baptist Parish on Pur-
cell Cove Rd., on Saturday 13th of May at 10 am. Recep-
tion to follow in the Parish hall. Come and celebrate Our 
mother.  

http://bit.ly/2p7s8ll

